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From the Pastor’s Pen… 

Very truly, I tell you, unless a grain of wheat falls into the earth and 
dies, it remains just a single grain, but if it dies it bears much fruit. John 12:24 – NRSV 

I am always a bit sad each year as autumn dawns and the light of summer fades away 
slowly. I love the long days of summer that give us light that helps my garden grow and 
my flowers to thrive. This year my flowers and plants seem to be still giving me their 
vibrant flowers and fruit but as the days of light shorten I am reminded that soon the 
colors of summer in my garden will be gone, retreating for another season of rest, lying 
dormant waiting for the warmth of spring. 

In the book, The Circle of Life, author Joyce Rupp writes about the season of autumn 
as a time to remind us of transformation.  

Autumn is a wondrous metaphor for the 
transformation that takes place in the human 
heart each season. When we notice a subtle 
change of light outside our windows, we know 
the dark season is near. Everything is being 
prepared for winter. Autumn calls us in from 
summer’s playground and asks significant 
questions about our own harvest: What do we 
need to gather into our spiritual barns? What 
in our lives needs to fall away like autumn 
leaves so another life waiting in the wings can 
have its turn to live?..........We are invited to 
let go, to yield…..We are encouraged to let 
things move in our lives. Let them flow on into 
some new life form just as the earth is model-
ing these changes for us. (pgs. 168-169) 

As we gather for worship in October, we will 
continue to celebrate our liturgical season of 
Pentecost and hear words from the gospel of 

(Continued on page 3) 

 
PLEASE JOIN US! 
Sunday October 

9th  
 

Guest Speaker 
Emma Wagner of Lutheran 

World Services 
 

Come, meet & hear about Lutheran World 
Services and how your generosity from the 
kits, quilts & financial support help to make 
the world a better place.  

See Page 2 for more info. 

Newsletter  
Deadline 

October 15th 
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After a 2+ years hiatus due to 
COVID, I hope to return the 

Choir to lead worship! And I hope to try 
some different things such as switching to a Sunday morning 
rehearsal before the service rather than a Wednesday night. 
So, if Wednesday night was your excuse, perhaps you will 
consider coming out a little early on Sunday morning at 9AM. 
We'll rehearse music for the day, but also take a look at up-
coming weeks as well.  

You might see a more informal choir, as in no robes some of 
the time. We will still vest for Festival Sundays! So, if wearing 
a robe wasn't your thing, consider joining the choir now!  

Perhaps you don't like sitting up front and would rather sit in 
the congregation with friends or family. Simply join us at the 
appropriate time in the service! 

If every Sunday commitment was not in the cards for you pre-
viously, come when you can! I have a calendar available to 
sign when you can't be with us. If it's last minute, text me at 
717-497-3219. So, if the commitment seemed too much for 
you, consider joining the choir now!  

I am accepting ALL voice parts and I'm happy to talk to any-
one who is interested in this music ministry! I hope to see you 
on Sunday mornings at 9AM! 

Alan Hair 
Director of Music Ministries 

Holy Communion “at home” 
Communion elements are available for those of you who 
are not able to attend in-person worship. By having these 
elements at home, you can share communion with us as 
we celebrate in the church.    You can pick them up or we 
will bring them to your home.    If you would like to receive 
communion elements, please contact Pastor Cindy at 717-
512-4645 or the church office at htluth@comcast.net or 
717- 533-2467.   

Worship Schedule Update 

We will continue our worship schedule with worship ser-
vices every Sunday morning at 10:00 AM. Services will 
be in-person and livestreamed.   
 

Bulletin Sponsorships 

We are putting bulletin sponsorships in the bulletin.  
The cost is $12.50 for ½ of the bulletin and $25.00 for 
the whole bulletin.  If you would like to sponsor the bul-
letin, please call the office at 717-533-2467 and leave a 
message or email the office at 
htluth@comcast.net.  

Covid Precautions for Worship  

Wearing a mask is now optional but please observe 
social distancing while worshipping. If you prefer to 
continue wearing a mask, please do so. The Executive 
Committee will monitor the current numbers to continue 
to keep us safe as we gather. If you are not feeling 
well, we do ask that you stay home and take advantage 
of our Livestream worship. 

Yours in Christ, 
Pastor Cindy Brommer 

October 9th! 
SPECIAL GUEST! 

Emma Wagner 
Lutheran World Relief 
 
On Sunday, October 9, we will welcome Emma Wag-
ner from Lutheran World Relief. Emma’s title is Manag-
er of Congregational Engagement. She will share infor-
mation about the ministry of Lutheran World Relief dur-
ing Sunday School at 9:00 a.m. Emma will also share 
the message during worship at 10:00 a.m.  
 
Please consider joining us for this time of learning how 
the kits we assemble, the quilts that are made, and the 
offerings we donate impact the lives of people in need 
around the world. 
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ADULT DISCUSSION GROUP   
 
The Adult Discussion group will continue to 
meet Sunday mornings at 9:00-9:45am in 
room #16. Back by popular demand, the group 
will be viewing The Ten Commandments: Laws 
of the Heart by Sister Joan Chittister, OSB. 
 
In this series, Joan Chittister, OSB, invites us to think 
deeply about the moral fibers of our society.  She presents 
the idea that the Ten Commandments are an adventure in 
human growth and that we are not so much convicted by 
them as we are transformed by them.  “What does it mean 
to us, to the world, to preserve the Ten Commandments 
as the bedrock of our civilization?” 
 
Sr. Joan offers an honest and refreshing approach to the 
Ten Commandments unlike anything else today.This 
amazing series will be presented for 12 weeks. All are wel-
come to attend in person and all sessions will be available 
via Zoom. To access the class by Zoom: 
 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86251000486?
pwd=eG5zaEpvanZ2dEdPSzdUSW9DQnhWQT09 
 
Meeting ID: 862 5100 0486   - Passcode: 433112  
 
Please contact Elizabeth Stuart at 404.909.5871 with any 
questions. 

Jesus healing the Blind Man, 
Painted by Brian Jekel (born 1951), 
Oil on canvas, Painted in 2008 
© Brian Jekel Artist New Bible Study & Lunch 

Wednesday, October 26 at 11:00 a.m. 
 
All are invited to join Pastor Cindy for a time of Bible Study, 
lunch, and fellowship. 
 
We will discuss the gospel texts for upcoming Sundays. To 
keep it simple, please bring a bag lunch as we share a meal 
and fellowship. We will provide coffee and cold drinks. 
 
It would be helpful to have an idea of the number who plan 
to attend, so please call the church 
office and let us know. But if you de-
cide to come and have not let us know, 
that is ok too, please come and bring 
your lunch. 

Luke, chapters 17 and 18. On October 2, Jesus offers the story of 
a mustard seed. 

Even the smallest of seeds like the mustard seed can produce a 
large plant, and with good soil, the plant can grow even stronger. 

As you and your family experience the transitions of fall this year, 
I pray you are able to notice the wonders of nature as a metaphor 
for life and faith. Just as the seasons teach us that change is nec-
essary to allow for new growth in our gardens, may we be able to 
open our hearts and minds to learn where God is leading us to 
change and transformation in our lives of faith individually and as 
a congregation to bear the best fruit possible. 

Yours in Christ, 
Pastor Cindy Brommer 

(Continued from page 1) 
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On Sunday, September 11th, Holy 
Trinity was buzzing with excite-
ment as the Church continued the 
tradition of assembling school kits.  
 
At last count at the end of the day 

on Sept. 11th, 148 School Kits 
were assembled as the Church 
gathered in service to celebrate 
who we are as a church...one 
church, freed in Christ to love 
and serve our neighbor.  
 
Assembled and made prior to this 

week were 63 Personal Care kits 
and Quilts too! Both the School 
Kits and Personal Care Kits were 
made possible from donations 
made by the members.  
 
Our quilters were busy and pro-
ductive this year as well making a 

total of 88 quilts! 
 
A huge thank you to everyone who 
donated both time, money & re-
sources to make the assembly of 
the backpacks & other kits possi-
ble.  
 
 
The opportunity served as a won-
derful way of living out a life filled 
of service while fellowshipping with 
one another to serve others in 
need.  
 

Checkers 

Starting Line 

Assembly Line 

Packing Line 

Volunteer Social Time 

LUTHERAN CAMPING COPORATION 
FALL EVENTS 

Fall Foliage Day @ Kirchenwald and Nawakwa—
October 23 

Return to camp for the afternoon for fall activities, worship & 
a picnic supper. It’s a wonderful time to meet up with old 
friends or introduce new folks to camp. An evening meal is 
included. The event runs from 1-6 PM. At Kirchenwald, en-
joy pumpkin painting, canoeing/kayaking, mountain biking, 
hiking & more! At Nawakwa, enjoy pumpking painting, apple 
butter boil, hayrides, hiking & more! Register by October 
14th—Cost: $15/pp. & covers activities & an evening 
meal. 

Annual Quilt Auction @ Nawakwa—November 6, 2022 

Join us for this year’s live Quilt Auction & 
Silent Auction of hand-crafted items at 
2:00 PM at Nawakwa. This fun-filled af-
ternoon of bidding raises money for the 
LCC Endowment Fund, which helps to 
financially sustain our fine ministry activi-
ties. In addition to the auctions, the afternoon is a great time 
to renew camp friendships, walk around & explore camp & 
fellowship with dinner. Register before November 1st. 
This is a FREE event! 

Women’s Craft Retreat @ Nawakwa—
November 11-13, 2022 

Projects for this relaxing weekend are pro-
vided and you can bring your own too! Enjoy 
a relaxed atmosphere of camp in the fall. 
Worship is led by Rev. Cindy Brommer. All 
meals, lodging & most supplies are provid-
ed. Please register by November 1st. 

Registration fee: $160. Arrive a day early for only $35 
(lodging only).  
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PRAYER SHAWLS AVAILABLE 

Our knitters have made quite a few prayer shawls with 
love and prayers.  If you or someone you know would 
like a prayer shawl as a reminder that people are pray-
ing for them and to help them feel loved, please take 
one from the quilt rack in the narthex. 

QUILTING 
NEWS 
The Quilters will begin meeting 
again on the 2nd & 4th 
Wednesdays each month @ 9 AM in rooms 15 and 
16. If you don’t know how to quilt, we will teach you! If 
you cannot make the workshops, but have a sewing 

machine at home & are willing to sew quilt tops 
together, we will gladly supply patches for you to 
sew!  Many thanks to all who have helped with this 

amazing ministry! 

FOOD BANK NEEDS   

The Hershey Food Bank has been operational throughout 
the pandemic.  They are always in need of non-perishable 
food and paper supplies. There is a drop box next to the 
entrance of the Food Bank for all donations.  The Food 
Bank is located at 120 East Derry Road in Hershey.  The 
following items are examples of things that are needed: 

· Canned vegetables: beets, mixed vegetables, corn, 
beans 

· Progresso Chunky soups  
· Applesauce (jars, not single-serve) 
· Canned Pears 
· Hamburger Helper meals 
· Instant potatoes (Betty Crocker, Idahoan, etc...) 
· Cake mixes 

 
The Hershey Food Bank is our ministry focus for our special 
offering envelopes. Thank you to everyone who has sup-
ported this very important & well needed ministry in the 
Community.  

Quilters, Knotters and 
Knitters Needed! 

Want to invite a friend to worship but don’t 
know where to begin?  

A great place to begin is to share the Holy Trinity Facebook 
page or our website online! They can watch livestream OR 
can catch a replay of our services from our website too!  

Website: www.htluth.org & click on Facebook link. 

For more info, please see Kirk Sponaugle or contact Anita 
Housman.   

 

CROP HUNGER WALK 2022 
When: October 23rd—Time: 2 pm 
Where: Henry Hershey Field of the 

Milton Hershey Campus  
 
This year, we will return to the Milton Hershey Campus, 
but still encourage everyone to share online, or think 
about ways to engage virtually for those who are unable 
or not ready to return to group settings.  The whole walk 
is outdoors in a wonderful loop of the campus 
 
If you would like more information on how to do-
nate or walk as part of a team, please contact the 
Church office for more information.  
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1 Rodney Gross 
David Grove 

14 Charles Crandall 

2 Jacob Campbell 
Madison Kipp 
Cheryl Zewe 

16 Rusty Haak 
Thomas Jones 

3 Raymond Cameron 19 Bonnie Casebeer 

4 Deborah Hoffer 
Danielle Young 

20 Shirley Hess 

5 James Burrows 
Marcy Sharpe 

21 Pamela Ditzler 
Carolyn Hess* 

6 Andrea Hospodar 
Abigail Pierce 

23 Benjamin Finch 
Ronan Haak 
Eva Shoop 

8 Fletcher Smith 24 Christopher Durgey 
Lucy Durgey 
Herbert Huebner* 
Robert Sibert 

9 Lisa Glus 
John Mawk 

25 Darlene Meyers 

10 Ella Foley 
 

28 Dona Pastuck* 
Doublas Weaver 

11 Glenn Zearfoss 
 

30 Donna Dixon 
Richard Evans 

  31 Emily Foley 
Stephanie Rudasill 
Darlene Weaver 

* celebrating 90+ birthday! 

PASTORAL ACTS 
SEPTEMBER 2022 

In sure & certain home of the promised resurrection, 
we lift our prayers and the comfort of the Christian 
faith with the family of Diane Lingle who passed away 
August 30th.  Services were held on September 15th 
@ Hoover’s Funeral Home.   
 

Dear Church Family, 
I want to thank my Holy Trinity Family for your 
prayers, cards and phone calls I received after 
my surgery. 
 
Also, thank you for the beautiful flowers I re-
ceived July 3 & August 28th delivered by Betsy 
Phillippy. They sure brighten things up around 
here. 
 
Thank you, Pastor Cindy, for the visit before my 
surgery and for the calls I received after.  
Thank you for all your concerns. 

    Shirley Hess 

WE CARE DONATIONS NEEDED 

Contributions are needed for We Care packages 
for Holy Trinity’s college students. Baskets are 
available for donations. We need your help to pro-
vide goodies for boxes. Please look over the follow-
ing lists of suggestions and, whenever possible, 
buy in large quantities so that we can put one in 
each box. Goodies can be taken to the church 
kitchen or put in the “We Care” baskets around the 
church. This is one way we can let our college stu-
dents know that we are still thinking about them! 
Please do not include anything non-perishable as 
sometimes the boxes do not arrive right away. 
Items to include: 

Chewing gum, textbook highlighters, postage 
stamps coffee pods, Cappuccino packets, post-it 
notes, small boxes of raisens, hot chocolate pack-
ets, pretzels, chips, microwave popcorn, candy cup 
of soup packets, etc. 

Please bring contributions by October 16th 
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CAPITAL REPAIR FUND 

The Capital Repair Fund is used when we have major re-
pairs to the church building.  As you tithe, we encourage 
you to designate funding toward the Fund so that we don’t 
need to make urgent appeals for things such as roofs or 
heating systems.   

ONLINE GIVING 
To give your offering through 
Holy Trinity's website, snap a 
picture of this code with your 
phone and it will take you to our 
giving page.  
 

HELP SUPPORT OUR YOUTH 
 

A quick & easy way to 
help support our Youth is 
to purchase Giant Gift Cards! You get to match dollar for 
dollar of your gift card purchase toward the cost of your al-
ready expended expenses for groceries & gas too!  All pro-
ceeds go to support the Youth programs.  

How it works: 

You buy a card at face value ($25, $50, or $100). The Youth 
then will make 5% on that sale from Giant. You can then use 
that gift card anytime you shop at Giant stores (including 
gas purchases).  

If interested, see Nathan in the Narthex after service on 
Sunday. 

        Financial Information as of  August, 2022 
NOTE* - All figures are subject to change due pending 
necessary changes & adjustments 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

OCTOBER SPECIAL OFFERING 

The special offering envelope for October included in all 
envelope packets are for Lutheran World Relief-In Gath-
ering & for the Capital Repair Fund. 

The collection for Lutheran World Relief-Ingathering 
covers the cost of shipping for all the kits, quilts, soap, etc. 
delivered to Lutheran World Relief after Ingathering Sun-
day and shipped all over the world. As you all know, ship-
ping costs have skyrocketed! Every little bit helps. 

The Capital Repair Fund is the fund used when we have 
major repairs needing to be made.  

Thank you in advance for your generosity! 
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The Kid’s Page 

Answer on Page 8 
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HIGHLIGHTS--CONGREGATION COUNCIL MINUTES 
August 16, 2022 

 
Attendance: Council Members: Pastor Brommer, Kendra Ruhl, Ethan Ellenberger, JoEllen Myers, Charis Rossetti, Beth 
Dunham, Kurt Nielsen, Mark Mariano, Bob Sibert Treasurer: Stephanie Gross, Secretary: Chip Haak, Financial Secretary: 
Dennis Schwenk 
 
The Congregation Council Meeting was called to order at 7:02pm by Council President JoEllen Myers. 
I. Reports: 

a. Treasurer’s Report: Reports for July were reviewed by Stephanie. Giving for 
July was excellent. The Net Income for July was $9,240 and our YTD Net In-
come is $10,805. Also provided were the Quarterly reports for the Bryn Mawr 
Trust Endowment $711,172. (Decrease in market value for second Quarter 
$112,200). BMT Capital Projects account $250,112.(decrease in market value 
$14,454). 

b. Financial Secretary’s Report: The July report was presented. Denny noted that on his report the YTD Spendin 
Plan amount should be $214,032. 

c. Secretary’s Report: The minutes from the July 12, 2022 Council meeting were presented. 
d. Pastor’s Report: Report for July 13-August 16, 2022, was emailed to members prior to meeting and reviewed by 

Pastor. 
e. Correspondence: Thank you for financial support 

i. Lutheran Camping Corporation-$345 
ii. Bethesda Mission-$350 for folding chairs from Faith In Action 
iii. Ruth Milliken-Thank you note for Gift card from Congregation and Quilt made by JoEllen Myers. 

f. Ministry Teams: 
i. Property Committee: 

1. Report from August meeting was presented. Statements regarding what and when SitelogiQ is providing 
need to be clarified when Jim Huebner returns from cross country trip. 

g. Welcoming Task Force: Ethan Ellenberger reported they are exploring ideas and opportunities with an 
  organization called the “Alliance of Affirming Churches of Hummelstown and Hershey.” 

h. Extended Ministries: JoEllen Myers presented a recommendation for Council approval. 
Per the recommendation, a motion to donate $5,000 to Lutheran Disaster Relief to aid flood 
victims in Kentucky was made by Beth Dunham, second by Bob Sibert. Approved by Council. 

II. Unfinished Business: 
a. Vacation Bible School: Successful program with 15 kids attending and several “older kids” assisting. 

III. New Business: 
a. Administrative Assistant position: Executive Committee and interview group made a 
recommendation to hire Elizabeth Stuart for 25 hours per week at the rate of $20.00 per hour. The 
recommendation was emailed to Council members who unanimously approved it on August 1, 2022. 
Elizabeth started on August 15, 2022. 

b. Search for a new Youth and Family Ministry Director: Pastor Brommer will be meeting with 
 Charlie Roberts from the Synod for advice on position description. 
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IV. Informational: 
a. Parish Nurse: Dee Lewin will be relocating in mid-August. Pastor Brommer hopes to acknowledge 
 Dee’s 11 years of service at the August 21, 2022, worship service and present her with a framed copy of 

  the pen and ink drawing of the church. 
 b.Tax Exempt Status: Dauphin County did a review of all churches to recertify status. We submitted an 
  extensive list of required documentation and were notified that our exempt status was approved for the 
  church and parking lots. 
 c. Estate Notifications: We received notifications that we have been named as beneficiaries in two 
  estates. 
V. Next Council Meeting: September 20, 2022 @7pm [Charis Rossetti will preside] 
 
VI. Adjournment: 

A motion to adjourn by Mark Mariano and second by Beth Dunham approved by Council. The meeting 
concluded at 7:43pm with the Lord’s Prayer. 
 
Respectfully Submitted by Chip Haak, Secretary  

 

 

Kid’s Puzzle Answer—Pg. 8 

With the arrival of Fall, it’s common to hear geese 
or see those V-formations in the sky as the geese 
migrate to their winter or next destination.  Per-
haps the next time you hear/see them, you too will 
look at them in a different way as they fly to keep 
the perfect “V”. It’s a lovely reminder for us to stop 
in our hurried lives is for a quick moment to reflect 
on a few lessons we can learn from one of God’s 
beautiful creatures:  

Fact One: As each bird flaps its wings, it creates 
an uplift for the bird following it. By flying in a V-
formation, the whole flock adds 71% greater flying 
range than if it flew alone. That’s a fact. Seventy-
one percent greater flying range than if each bird 
flew alone, 

Lesson: People who share a common direction 
and sense of community can get where they’re 
going quicker & easier because they are traveling 
on the trust of one another. Strength is found in 
numbers. 

Fact Two: Whenever a goose falls out of for-
mation, it suddenly feels the drag and resistance 
of trying to fly alone and quickly gets back into 

formation to take advantage of the lifting power of 
the bird immediately in front.  

Lesson: If we have as much sense as geese, we 
will stay in formation with those who are headed 
where we want to go and be willing to  accept their 
help, as well as give our help to others. 

Fact Three: When the lead goose gets tired, it 
rotates back into formation and another goose 
flies at the point position.  

Lesson: it pays to take turns doing hard tasks and 
sharing leadership. With people as with geese, we 
are interdependent on each other’s skills and ca-
pabilities and unique alignment of gifts, talents, 
and resources.  

Fact Four: the geese in a formation honk from 
behind is encouraging those in front to keep up 
their speed.  

Lesson: We need to make sure our honking from 
behind is encouraging and not something else. In 
groups where there is great encouragement 
against great odds, the production is much great-
er—the power of encouragement. At the center of 
encouragement is “courage’ and the root of cour-
age is a Latin word that means “heart” Maybe 
honking strengthens the heart. 

Fact Five: When a goose gets sick, two geese 
drop down or stay beside the weak to help and 
protect it. They stay with it until it is either able to 
fly again or passes. Then they launch out on their 
own with another formation or catch up with the 
flock.  

Lesson: Like geese, how wonderful it is when we 
intentionally stand side by side with one another 
with compassion to provide encouragement and/
or support in difficult times as well as when we are 

LESSONS FROM GEESE 

“Lessons from Geese” was transcribed 
from a speech by Angeles Arrien at the 
1991 Organizational Development Net-
work and was based on the work of Mil-
ton Olsen. 
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The Evangelical Lutheran Church of the Holy Trinity 
206 Cocoa Avenue, Hershey, PA 17033 

717-533-2467— htluth.org 
 
 

Our mission is to Worship, Grow, Witness and Share through Christ's love 
in Service to God and Neighbor. 

October 2022 

OCTOBER IS PASTOR APPRECIATION MONTH! 

St. Paul never asked for anything for himself except that others pray for him. To the church at Rome, 
he wrote: “I appeal to you, brothers and sisters, by our Lord Jesus Christ and by the love of the 
Spirit, to join me in earnest prayer to God on my behalf, that I may be rescued from the unbeliev-
ers to Judea, and that my ministry to Jerusalem may be acceptable to the saints, so that by God’s 
will I may come to you with joy and be refreshed in your company.” Romans 15:30-32, NRSV 

We give thanks to God for Pastor Brommer & her ministry as she serves God through the work of 
her hands and mind. We pray that God will continue to watch over and bless you each and every day and hope that you know how 

much you are appreciated!  
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Phone: 717-533-2467 
Email: htluth@comcast.net 

Church Office Hours 
Monday through Thursday 

9 AM to 2 PM 

We’re on the web! 
htluth.org 

 
 

Worship       Witness 
All Saints—Linda Lubold   Faith in Action—Rodney Gross 
Altar Guild - Betsy  Phillippy   Health & Wellness— 
    and Mary Ann Kelly    Hospitality—Elizabeth Stuart 
           
Grow        Share  
Faith Formation—Colleen Nielsen Extended Ministries— 
Youth Committee—Steve Cameron Finance—Nathan Paul 
Men in Mission - Dennis Phillippy Property - Jim Huebner 
WELCA -               Council President—JoEllen Myers 
Mutual Ministry—        
      
Staff: 
Senior Pastor - The Rev. Cindy A. Brommer 
Director of Music Ministries/Organist - Mr. Alan L. Hair  
Director of Youth Ministries -  
Director of Faith Formation—Mrs. Colleen Nielsen 
Treasurer—Mrs. Stephanie Gross 
Giving Secretary - Mrs. Peg Huebner 
Membership Secretary—Mrs. Elizabeth Stuart 
Property Manager -  Mrs. Karen Kline  
Administrative Assistant - Mrs. Elizabeth Stuart 
IT/Communication Specialist—Mrs. Anita Housman 
 

The newsletter deadline for the November newsletter is October 15th.  All articles for the bulletin must be in 
each Tuesday by noon.    

“Like” us on Facebook 

Sunday Services: 
10:00 AM Holy  Communion Service    
Services are in-person and livestreamed 
on Facebook 

212 Cocoa Avenue        
Hershey, PA  17033 

Trinity Topics 
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The Evangelical Lutheran Church  
of the Holy Trinity 

212 Cocoa Avenue, Hershey, PA 17033 
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Grow, Witness and Share 

through Christ's love in Service 
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